
ORDER OF WORSHIP


Prelude:  Holy Spirit


Call to Worship:  Holy Spirit Come


Welcome & Greeting


Worship Songs:  Be Thou My Vision

	 	 	 	     Spirit Of The Living God


Announcements


Children are invited to Zion Kids


Congregational Prayer


Scripture: Philippians 2:5-11


Message:  Follow Me:  And I Will Make You 


Offering:  Yet Not I But Through Christ In Me


Closing Song:  Love On The Line


Blessing
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ZION ANNOUNCEMENTS

A FAMILY ROOM is available for parents with babies and small children 
where you can watch the live stream of the worship service while 
comforting a baby or giving a restless toddler a little extra space to move 
around for part of the worship service. The Family Room is in the west 
hall of the education wing.


PRAYER REQUEST: Continue to pray for those in our congregation who 
deal with ongoing health issues. 


CONSISTORY NOMINATION materials and ballots have been placed in 
the church mailboxes of each active confessing member (18 years and 
older).  We are asking you to prayerfully discern and nominate up to four 
Elders and Deacons and return your nomination ballot to the box in the 
back of the sanctuary no later than Sunday, February 2.


DEAR ZION FAMILY, Thank you so much for your generous Thanksgiving 
offering for the families of Threads.  With this donation I purchased Visa 
gift cards to bless five different families who regularly shop at Threads. 
Each one of these families has experienced an extremely difficult year 
with many hardships and struggles.  Three of the families have a parent 
battling terminal cancer, another family of 5 young children is now living 
with their grandma because their mom died unexpectedly a few months 
ago, and the dad of the fifth family lost his job and home at the end of 
November.      Each family was extremely grateful for this extra help 
during the holiday season.   With all my heart…THANK  YOU  dear 
congregation, for your generosity and for helping bless these families.  It 
was very much appreciated.  Jill Austin


WE WOULD like to thank our Zion family for all the love and support 
you have shown to us both before Steve’s spinal surgery and in his time 
of recovery. We were so blessed by your many acts of kindness, 
especially knowing that you are covering us in prayer. We thank God 
that recovery is going well, and while we know it is a long process, we 
are encouraged by the movement that has returned to Steve’s right foot 
since surgery. We are so thankful to be surrounded by such a loving, 
caring church family.  	 	                Steve and Connie Stegeman 




ZION KIDS ANNOUNCEMENTS

CHILD CHECK IN:  All children from birth through 5th grade must be signed 
in at the Zion Kids Check-In Kiosk located in the lobby by the front doors prior 
to participating in our kids ministries.


ZION KIDS PROGRAMMING: Children age 3yr-5th grade will be 
invited to their classrooms part way through the worship service.  Here 
are the room assignments for the year: 

	 Nursery - birth-2yrs (hall to the west of the sanctuary)

	 3 yrs-Kindergarten -  Room 206	 

	 1st -2nd grade - Room 205

	 3rd-5th grade - Room 207

All children must be picked up from their classroom following worship. 
Please bring the corresponding tag from check-in to pick up your child.


ZION YOUTH ANNOUNCEMENTS

REGULAR WEEKLY Youth Group meetings tonight in the youth room 
(enter at door D) at the following times:


• 4:00-5:30 pm - High School (9th-12th grade)

• 5:45-7:15 pm - Middle School (6th-12th grade)


THIS WEEK 

TODAY

	 4:00 PM	 High School Youth meet

	 5:45 PM	 Middle School Youth meet

MONDAY

	 6:00 PM 	 Threads sorting

WEDNESDAY 

	 6:30 PM	 	  	 Praise Team Practice


WEEKLY OFFERING:  January 5, 2025

Weekly Budget:  $11,518.09	 	 Year to Date Budget:               $380,096.97

General Fund:      $15,979.73	   Year to Date Contributions:  $338,369.89

Capital Campaign gifts received to date: $110,105.00

Capital Campaign future pledges $109,000.00




WE ARE SO pleased to announce that Emily Morehouse will be 
stepping in as Interim Worship Director here at Zion. Emily has been 
part of our worship team for several years, and is equipped with many 
gifts and passions to help lead us in worship for the next several 
months as we discern next steps in staffing. We are so grateful for 
Emily’s willingness to step into this role!  We asked Emily to share a bit 
about herself below. Please join us in welcoming Emily to the team!


I’m Emily! My husband, Adam, and I have been going to Zion for 
something like 10 years, bringing our son, Elliott (6) and daughter, 
Charlotte (5) into our church family along the way. 


I’m a music teacher by trade and am currently teaching part time 
music at Byron Center Christian. In my spare time I enjoy training and 
playing with our 3 dogs (Captain, Hawk, and Tucker) and cat (Jif ), 
caring for our flock of chickens, digging in the dirt (attempting to 
garden), puzzling with my kids, spending quality time with wonderful 
people, and going on family adventures, near and far. 


Community and connections are dear to me. I’m excited to help 
cultivate moments of connection with God and others in authentic 
worship. I look forward to hearing what songs draw you into a deeper 
connection with God and working to grow our beautiful, 
intergenerational legacy here at Zion. 




This has been a season of growth for me, personally, in many ways. In 
one space, I’m learning to allow multiple things to be true at the same 
time. I, as well as many of you, grieve the ends of eras, but also feel 
sparks of excitement over new opportunities. It can be confusing, but 
I’m confident in the One that can do more than we could ever ask or 
imagine, even in foggy seasons. The fog will clear, the sun will rise, 
and the Spirit will move in it all! I look forward to being with you in 
this new season.  Blessings, Emily 




PCP UPDATE:  During the monthly PCP night in December, we were 
privileged  to have all our college/high school students there to help 
serve.   They have all served faithfully for many years, it was a blessing to 
have them all back at the same time.   What a site it is to see God using 
our young people to help serve our community.  

 

Jeff Kooistra (one of our supported missionaries) was also able to attend 
and observe.   As we continue to shine the light of God to all families, it 
was a pleasure to have Jeff there to speak their native language and 
provide us with further insight on how to help these families on their 
spiritual journey.   If you are ever interested in observing or want to be a 
part of this ministry, please reach out to anyone on the team so we can 
arrange this for you.

 

While some of the parents shopped, their children would play board 
games and enjoy some cookies.   Some adults hung around after they 
shopped and just had some time of fellowship with us.     As we look at 
2025 one of our priorities is to expand this night, allowing us to spend 
more time with these families.   Please pray that we are able to decipher 
what this might look like.

 

The PCP in December served 22 different families (family sizes ranging 
from 3 - 12).   These families were able to shop (for free) and up to 220 
personal care items were given away that night.

 

We also want to thank the congregation and deacons for some of the 
Thanksgiving offerings for the PCP families.   The PCP team was able to 
provide 20 different families with $25 gift cards to help them during the 
holiday season. They were all very happy, grateful, and blessed by this 
gift.  

 

Please continue to pray for the volunteers who are serving our 
community with love and dignity and pray for those attending who are 
dealing with many health and financial  issues.   We lift up praise for all 
the volunteers who are willing to serve.



MESSAGE NOTES



